
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WARWICK TOWNSHIP RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
WARWICK TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

MEETING MINUTES 
January 28, 2019 

 
 

The Recreation Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:30 a.m. by Patrick Barrett.  In attendance were Committee 
Members Nate Oehme, Jim Bock, Maria Tivoli and Ed Stone.   
 
UPDATE ON RAILS-TO-TRAILS: FINAL COMPLETION SCHEDULE: P. Barrett handed out a year in review 
compilation on the Warwick to Ephrata Rail Trail and said that there will be a dedication ceremony sometime in April.  
The members of the committee will be invited. 
 
P. Barrett also distributed a draft version of the Warwick to Ephrata Rail Trail Event Application.  M. Tivoli said there 
were quite a few comments on the draft version that ranged from lighting, the approval process and what day should 
be used for events.  It was hoped that the application would be approved in the near future, but it looks like the 
application will need to go back to the Regional Committee for more discussion. 
 
MUNICIPAL CAMPUS REPLACEMENT PLAYGROUND PIECE STATUS-2019 PROJECT:  M. Tivoli said that the 
playground equipment is in route.  P. Barrett said that Township staff will install the equipment next month before the 
warmer months bring on road projects.  The play equipment will be barricaded off and it’s not expected to get much 
attention considering sparse use of the park during the winter.  The Road Superintendent has the installation of the 
safety surfacing scheduled for the end of March.  
 
LIONS PARK UPGRADE: Township have just about finished the upgrades to the pavilion which include a new roof, 
updated structural support and updated electrical fixtures. 
 
SAYLOR PARK REFORESTATION PROJECT-UPDATE:  P Barrett reported that tree planting will start April 6th..   
 
WRRC UPDATE:  M. Tivoli discussed the Lititz Springs Pool and the unveiling of the renovation plans next month at 
Listrak.  She also said that the project will be bid this year with the actual construction taking place after the pool 
season.  The renovated pool facility is planning to be open for the 2020 pool season. 
 
2019 PLAYGROUND PROGRAM:  M. Tivoli stated that Saylor Park and Lions Park will host the playground program.  
There was a question if vandalism was a problem at the parks.  M. Tivoli said that, right now, vandalism is not a 
problem. 
 
BIKE SHARE: P. Barrett said that the Bike Share Program was a success in 2018. Committee members noted that 
there were times when all the bikes were being rented. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  With no other business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 8:07 a.m.. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
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Patrick Barrett 
Assistant Township Manager 
 
 


